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I. Call to Order 

II. Pledge of Allegiance 

III. Reading or Desposition of Minutes  

1. Lakes Advisory Board - Regular - Mar 15, 2017 6:30 PM 

IV. New Business 

V. Old Business 

1. Winter Park Lakes Report 
2. Winter Park Lakes Report 
3. Staff Report 
4. Wetlands Protection Ordinance - City Council Approval 

VI. Any Other Business the Board Deems Advisable 

VII. Adjournment 

 
(One or more member of the Maitland City Council may be present and may speak.) 
  
Notice: More than one member of the Maitland City Council may be present at this meeting.  Any person who desires to appeal any 
decision made at this meeting or hearing will need a record of the proceedings and, for this purpose, may need to ensure that a 
verbatim record of the proceedings is made which includes testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be based.  Persons with 
disabilities needing assistance to participate in any of these proceedings should contact the City Clerk's office (539-6219) 48 hours in 
advance of the meeting. 
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I. CALL TO ORDER / ROLL CALL 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

Kathleen G. McIver Member Present  

Aleas R. Koos Member Absent  

Maureen McCabe Member Present  

Gary P. Bosses Member Absent  

Josie Marston Chair  Present  

Marc Walch Vice-Chair  Present  

Heidi U. Barry  Member  Present  

 

Others in attendance: 
Mark Reggentin, Assistant City Manager 
Rick Lemke, Public Works Director 
Vance Guthrie, 1504 Druid Isle Rd. 
Daniel Trivison, 507 Oak Ave. 
Roxanne Del Eloie, 190 Seminary Rd. 
John Smith,  

 

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

All present rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance 

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

1. Lakes Advisory Board - Regular - Feb 15, 2017 6:30 PM 

Minutes from the February 15, 2017 Lakes Advisory Board Meeting were read by the board members 
present.  Marc Walch moved to approve the minutes as read, Maureen McCabe seconded the motion, 
all approved the motion. 

RESULT: ACCEPTED [UNANIMOUS] 

MOVER: Marc Walch, Vice-Chair  

SECONDER: Maureen McCabe, Member 

AYES: McIver, McCabe, Marston, Walch, Barry 

ABSENT: Koos, Bosses 

IV. PUBLIC PERIOD 

No members of the public chose to speak at this time. 

V. NEW BUSINESS 

There was no new business to bring before the board. 

VI. OLD BUSINESS 

1. Staff Report 
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Paul Ritter updated the board on the SJRWMD permitting status for the Monroe Ave Drainage 
Improvements Project.  Josie asked when the project will begin.   Paul said it will likely be this fall 
when the construction begins. 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

AYES: McIver, McCabe, Marston, Walch, Barry 

ABSENT: Koos, Bosses 

2. Winter Park Lakes Report 

Paul Ritter received the Winter Park Lakes report from Amy Giannotti just prior to the meeting.  He 
reported that Winter Park continues to conduct Hydrilla treatments on Lakes Maitland and Nina.  
They will be repairing a portion of the seawall along the south Nina Canal and sending the cost of 
materials and labor to Maitland.  The cost should be minimal.  A survey of Lake Waumpi revealed that 
no Hydrilla is in the alke, however there is still some in the creek upstream of the lake they are 
treating. 
 
Josie asked about the barge for cleaning Dog Island.  Paul said they have not received a request for 
help but that someone will be out once a week to clean the island. 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

AYES: McIver, McCabe, Marston, Walch, Barry 

ABSENT: Koos, Bosses 

3. Parks & Recreation Advisory Board Liaison Report 

Josie Marston said the meeting was concerned about the park next to City Hall.  They discussed their 
by-laws and constitution for consistency.  They will be putting in a public access bike pump. 
 
Paul mentioned the Minnehaha Park Observation Deck does not require a dock permit because it 
does not extend beyond the NHWE of the lake.  A standard building permit will be required. 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

AYES: McIver, McCabe, Marston, Walch, Barry 

ABSENT: Koos, Bosses 

4. Stormwater Rate Study Report 

Marc Walch gave an update on the Council proceedings on the Stormwater Rate Study.   The study 
recommended a 5% increase for three years to make the fund self-funding.  The council vote was 3 to 
2 in favor. 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

AYES: McIver, McCabe, Marston, Walch, Barry 

ABSENT: Koos, Bosses 

5. WETLANDS ORDINANCE ENVIRONMENTAL TRUST FUND STUDY - MARC 
WALCH 

Marc Walch asked what the status was on the search for a trust fund template from another 
municipality and the study of available wetlands within Maitland.  Paul said that the Ordinance 
Option A will be going through the P&Z for approval and move to Council for two readings.  A 
contract has been issued to AMEC to do a GIS search of existing wetlands.  Once completed, they will 
look for an existing fund to use as a template. 
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VII. ANY OTHER BUSINESS THE BOARD DEEMS ADVISABLE 

1. Board Member Request - Discussion of Fertilizer Ordinance 

Marc Walch began the discussion about a fertilizer use ordinance.  The board was provided with 
copies of the Orange County Fertilizer Ordinance, The Orlando Sentinel article about Seminole 
Counties effort to adopt such an ordinance, the existing Maitland fertilizer ordinance within the 
Lakefront ordinance, and a copy of a flier from Tru-Green Lawn Care.  There are differences in the 
distance from waterfront that fertilizer can be applied.   
Kathleen talked about seeing a Tru-Green applicator spraying within 3 ft of the lake. She  felt that not 
fertilizing between the road and the waterfront would be easy to understand.   
Vance Guthrie spoke about a similar encounter with an applicator.  The applicator said the company 
rule is three feet but must follow local ordinances if different.  He did not know what the distance 
was in Maitland.   
Lawn care companies are required to have a certified applicator on site.   
Paul Mitola, Biologist for Dept 3, FDACS, Apopka, watch and certify companies on proper mixing and 
application of pesticides and fertilizers.  He conducts continuing education for companies. 
What can we do to regulate and educate companies on fertilizer use?  Paul spoke about the difficulty  
of enforcement of existing ordinance.  FDACS requires certifications for their applicators.  
Certification is an incentive for the businesses image rather than trying to catch them violating codes.   
Paul recommended that Maitland put its efforts toward public education about existing codes and 
working with Orange Co and FDACS to find certified companies for homeowners to use. 
Josie asked for public input. 
John Smith spoke about runoff from adjoining properties that pollutes the lakes as well as lakefront 
properties.  He suggested installing swales  to capture water for infiltration using  properties at the 
low areas of the drainage basin. 
Vance Guthrie spoke about Lake Catherine and Sybelia  with waterfront areas.  Previous LAB 
members talked with companies to discuss the concerns and how can the companies work together 
with the city to reduce fertilizer runoff.  He read the City of Orlando's BMP training requirements.   
Marc Walch asked about sending a letter to city residents educating them on fertilizer application.  
All agreed that a flier in the next utility billing would get the most impact.  A flier twice per year 
would be effective with seasonal  reminder information as well as new topics. 
Board members want to look into utilizing Orange County and Orlando existing BMP training 
programs to use in Maitland.  Josie asked if there was a list of certified companies via the Orange 
Co./Orlando systems. 
Heidi asked about educating the off-lake residents about how their activities effect the lakes directly 
and indirectly.  Paul said that can easily be included in the flier. 
The topic of the Earth Day event being planned by the Parks Dept at the Farmers Market to have a 
booth for Lake Education. 
In summary, the board directed staff to create a flier regarding fertilizer use and restrictions for 
distribution in the next utility billing cycle and to contact Orange County and Orlando to learn more 
about their fertilizer BMP program and how Maitland can utilize them for the lakes benefit. 

RESULT: APPROVED [UNANIMOUS] 

AYES: McIver, McCabe, Marston, Walch, Barry 

ABSENT: Koos, Bosses 

VIII. ADJOURNMENT 

There being no other business before the board, Josie Marston called for a motion to adjourn,  Marc made 
the motion to adjourn, Maureen seconded the motion, all approved by voice. 
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Chairperson  Date 

 
 

Attest Date 
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MEETING DATE   AGENDA  

May 17, 2017  Section:   

Subject: Winter Park Lakes Report  

AGENDA REPORT 

Item #: 1  

Department/Office: Public Works    

Requested Action or Motion:   N/A 

Summary Explanation & Background:  

Lakes Advisory Board's liaison to the Parks & Recreation Advisory Board will  

present a report of activities from the most recent  PRAB meeting. 

Fiscal Impact:   

N/A 

Exhibits:   Contact Person:  Paul Ritter, Stormwater & 

Lakes Management 

Commission/Board: Lakes Advisory Board Phone #:  407-539-6203 

Reviewed by City Attorney 

         Yes     X      N/A 
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MEETING DATE   AGENDA  

May 17, 2017  Section:   

Subject: Winter Park Lakes Report  

AGENDA REPORT 

Item #: 2  

Department/Office: Public Works    

Requested Action or Motion:   N/A 

Summary Explanation & Background:  

The Winter Park Lakes Report will be presented at the LAB meeting by Winter Park  

staff or by Maitland staff as received from Winter Park. 

Fiscal Impact:   

N/A 

Exhibits:   Contact Person:  Paul Ritter, Stormwater & 

Lakes Management 

Commission/Board: Lakes Advisory Board Phone #:  407-539-6203 

Reviewed by City Attorney 

         Yes     X      N/A 
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MEETING DATE   AGENDA  

May 17, 2017  Section:   

Subject: Staff Report  

AGENDA REPORT 

Item #: 3  

Department/Office: Public Works    

Requested Action or Motion:   1.  Mohawk - Tomahawk Stormwater Pipe Replacement:  

 a. Installation methodology being determined due to confined easement area. 

2.  Lake Minnehaha Dredging Project: 

 a. Requirement for sump or baffle box has been removed due to ineffectiveness and difficulty in 

 location, installation and maintenance. 

 b. Project being redesigned and dredging area expanded to include additional sedimentation. 

Summary Explanation & Background:  

   

Fiscal Impact:   

N/A 

Exhibits:   Contact Person:  Paul Ritter, Stormwater & 

Lakes Management 

Commission/Board: Lakes Advisory Board Phone #:  407-539-6203 

Reviewed by City Attorney 

         Yes     X      N/A 
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MEETING DATE   AGENDA  

May 17, 2017  Section: Old Business  

Subject: Wetlands Protection 

Ordinance - City Council Approval 
 

AGENDA REPORT 

Item #: 4  

Department/Office: Public Works    

Requested Action or Motion:   Review of Final Ordinance approved by City Council on May 8, 2017. 

Summary Explanation & Background:  

Planning and Zoning Board approved the Wetlands Protection Ordinance with minor language 

changes on April 6, 2017, and submitted to City Council for approval.  City Council gave the first 

reading of the ordinance at its April 17, 2017 meeting and made additions to the exemption section.  

City Council considered the second reading of the ordinance at its May 8, 2017 meeting and gave final 

approval of the Wetlands Protection Ordinance and the resolution for setting the application fee. 

Fiscal Impact:   

N/A 

Exhibits:   Contact Person:  Paul Ritter, Stormwater & 

Lakes Management 

Commission/Board: Lakes Advisory Board Phone #:  407-539-6203 

Reviewed by City Attorney 

         Yes     X      N/A 
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